
September 29, 2020 

Honorable Chairman Carthy and 
Members of the Planning Board  
Town of North Castle 
15 Bedford Road 
Armonk, New York 10504 

RE: JMC Project 20044 
4 Tripp Lane Gross Land Coverage Compliance Analysis 
4 Tripp Lane 
Town of North Castle, NY 

Chairman Carthy and Members of the Planning Board: 

On behalf of the homeowners of 4 Tripp Lane, we are pleased to submit 1electronic copy of 
the following applications, documents and plan in support of complying with the Gross Land 
Coverage for the R-2A Zoning District.  The attached supporting documents and plan are as 
follows: 

1. Town of North Castle Application for Site Development Plan Approval, dated
09/29/2020.

2. Town of North Castle Preliminary Site Plan Completeness Review Form, dated
09/29/2020.

3. Town of North Castle Gross Land Coverage Calculations Worksheet, dated
09/29/2020.

4. New York State Short Environmental Assessment Form, dated 09/29/2020.

5. JMC drawing GLCP-1 “Gross Land Coverage Plan”, dated 09/29/2020.

As a result of Gross Land Coverage violations cited by the Town’s Building Department, 
property owners are proposing to eliminate a total of 2,954 square feet of on-site asphalt paved 
surfaces in order to comply with the Town’s Gross Land Coverage requirements .  A Gross 
Land Coverage Calculations Worksheet and Site Plan has been prepared that identifies and 
quantifies the various types of coverages that exist on the property today.  The Site Plan is 
based upon a Topographic Survey, prepared by Summit Land Surveying, P.C., last revised 
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06/30/2020.  As the Worksheet and Plan illustrate, a total of 2,954 square feet of on-site asphalt 
paved surfaces are being proposed to be removed in order to meet the maximum permitted 
gross land coverage.  The existing gross land coverage is 16,251 square feet, where the 
maximum permitted gross land coverage is 13,523.8 square feet.  In removing the proposed 
2,954 square feet the total gross land coverage of the property would be 13,297 square feet, 
approximately 226 square feet less than the maximum amount permitted. 
 
We trust that the Planning Board find the removal of the existing on-site paved surfaces an 
acceptable solution to bring the property within the permitted gross land coverage allowances.  
We look forward in discussing this matter at the next available Planning Board meeting and 
should the Board, the Town Planner or Building Department have any questions or require any 
additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us at (914) 273-5225. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
JMC Planning Engineering Landscape Architecture & Land Surveying, PLLC 
 
 
 
 
 
James A. Ryan, RLA 
Principal 
 
CC:  Ms. Ana Pereira, via email 
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           James A. Ryan














































